Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 10 March 2022.  Commissioners present: Bill McGee, James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal and Ronald Coss. Assistant Director Crystal Baker was also present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 3 March 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: COVID vaccination time and floating holidays were discussed. Ms. Baker discussed the fact that several employees have not used their four hours of personal time for receiving the COVID vaccine and eight hours of a floating holiday that the County and VSC granted in 2021. The board members approved an extension through April to allow employees to use that time. 
Adobe software for office computers was discussed. Ms. Baker informed the board that Adobe 2017 and earlier versions will no longer be supported as of June 6, 2022. Users will be required to remove and upgrade to a newer version like Adobe 2020. Our department will need to replace and upgrade six licenses. The quote received from the IS Department will run the office a total of $2,495.10. Ms. Baker informed the board that considering that was an unexpected expense we will have to figure out where that money will come from. Purchasing the software is a necessity for the employees to upload veterans’ claims directly to the Department of Veterans Affairs.
Members were given the 2021 Fall Conference minutes and the OSAVSC agenda for the school scheduled April 8-10th. Ms. Baker advised Mr. Coss he, along with the others, would only be required to attend on the 9th. She also advised him they would all ride together in a county vehicle and lunch would not be provided by the association. Jim Ryan asked if the registration had been paid for them to attend. Ms. Baker advised him that she would check and get back to him.

Community Navigator Services were discussed. Ms. Baker advised the board members that she met with Terry Black, a representative from United Senior Services, who offer direct outreach to veteran’s fifty-five and older who are interested in starting their own business. He also assists in area’s including credit counseling which would also benefit some of our emergency financial assistance clients.
Donations were discussed. Ms. Wood was approached by Ben Valentine, a BNI member who also works at Huntington Bank, regarding a door prize for a car show that will be held in Urbana July 4th. Ms. Baker advised the board they were also looking for 100 goodie bags, however she would just look at making a donation of one door prize.

Tablets for the van drivers were discussed. Ms. Baker asked the board members what their thoughts were on buying the drivers tablets so they were able to access their calendars and email. Mr. Coss asked how much we were talking. Mr. Ryan asked where the money was coming out of. Mr. Wells advised we table the issue until we have more information. All board members agreed.
Purchase orders for financial assistance were discussed. Ms. Wood received an email from Jenny Hutchinson stating that moving forward; each county expenditure must follow the County’s Purchasing Policy, and include a purchase order in order to be approved by the Commissioner’s office for payment. Ms. Wood put in a blanket and requested that Jenny push it through so the individual’s bills for financial assistance would be paid on time for Thursday’s meeting. Ms. Hutchinson wrote back advising Ms .Wood that we can’t do a blanket PO for various vendors. If the vendor is in BS&A, we need to open a purchase order for that vendor. Ms. Wood then replied back to Ms. Hutchinson stating we have no way of knowing ahead of time what vendors will be approved and need paid. She asked if Ms. Hutchinson would be approving the purchase orders immediately and if payments are entered into the system if she would be approving them immediately. Ms. Hutchinson replied that she is not trying to delay the assistance process however they need to ensure the payment follows the county’s purchasing policy as they are moving away from miscellaneous vendor purchase orders. Ms. Hutchinson guarantees it will only add a day or two to the process. Ms. Woods’ response to Ms. Hutchinson was that even a day or two will delay the process for veterans who need the emergency financial assistance. Ms. Wood stated it was unfortunate what happened in the Auditor’s Office however the Veterans Office was not involved with that. She advised Ms. Hutchinson that she is willing to do super blankets although they weren’t required in the past but does not want to delay the process for veterans. Commissioner Melanie Wilt then responded back including Ms. Baker, Mr. Ryan, Mr. O’Neal, Mr. McGee, Mr. Lohnes, and Mr. McGlothin stating the Veterans Office is not exempt from county purchasing procedures. They hold our office to the same standards as every other county office that serves the public. She also thanked the office for complying with the best management practices that have been laid out to protect all of us and our community’s tax dollars. Mr. O’Neal stated that he asked that a request for waiver be added to next week’s BoCC agenda for Wednesday’s meeting. Ms. Baker advised it would most likely be in our best interest to set up a meeting between her, Mr. Wells, who is the current President of the board, and Dan Harkins.  Mr. Wells said to let him know when to appear.
Bill McGee moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Advertising & Printing ~ Cox media $1,963.00 for moving ads and job posting, Olligraphics $127.00 for various design fees and printing.
Office Supplies ~ Kavanaughs $175.91 for office supplies.
Other Expenses ~ 4imprint $639.91 for outdoor banners.
Travel Expenses ~ J. Bolen, C. Baker, D. Mitchell, D. Hicks, and R. Ward $53.82 each for mileage reimbursement for Winter Quarterly. John Bolen $200.00 reimbursement for Winter Quarterly registration.
 The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a unanimous vote.
Public Comments: None. 
Tom O’Neal moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing applications for financial assistance. Ron Coss seconded the motion. Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 8:59a.m. The commissioners reviewed applications for financial assistance. The board returned to open session at 9:15 a.m.

Jim Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicants:  Bill McGee seconded the motion.

Ralph Crawford, 1883 Clay St., Springfield, Ohio 45505, laborer, was approved $1,251.75 to Ohio Edison for electric. Vote: Yes 5, No 0 

Alfred Haynes, 362 Buxton Ave., Springfield, Ohio 45505, laborer, was approved for $650.00 to Carrie Hensley for housing. Vote: Yes 5, No 0 

Deloger May, 1707 E. High St., Apt. 708, Springfield, Ohio 45505, inspector, was approved a $200.00 Kroger card for food.  Vote: Yes 5, No 0 

Lisa Wood, 2360 N. Limestone St., Apt. 201, Springfield, Ohio 45503, medical secretary, was approved a $250.00 Kroger card for food and gasoline, $27.09 to Ohio Edison for electric, $76.69 to Columbia Gas for heat, and $50.24 to Guardian Water and Power for water. Vote: Yes 5, No 0
There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:20a.m.
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